
Meyers, Robert COE

To: Abolila, Esther DISTil
Subject: RE: Letter to Ethics Department

Esther,

Sorry I haven’t responded sooner. After reviewing the attached, it is consistent with other letters of solicitation our office
has approved. Given the fact that the Commissioner is partnering with the Miami-Dade County Hispanic Affairs Advisory
Board, this solicitation falls under the exemption that permits commissioners to solicit in behalf of the County in their official
capacity for official County business. Of course, the one caveat remains that the solicitation must be general in nature --

not targeted to those who are County vendors or prospective County vendors.

If you have any additional questions, feel free to contact me.

Thanks,

Robert

Original

Message

From: Abolila, Esther DISTil
Sent: Tuesday, June 22, 2004 12:39 PM
To: Meyers, Robert COE
Cc: Marin-LaRocca, Mavis DISTil
Subject: FW: Letter to Ethics Department
Importance: High

Hi Robert,

Hope you are doing well. The Commissioner will be hosting an event in October and we would like you review the
attached letter and let us know if it is in compliance. Please advise.

Thanks!
Esther

Original

Message

From: Marin-LaRocca, Mavis DISTil
Sent: Tuesday, June 22, 2004 12:30 PM
To: Abolila, Esther DISTil
Subject: Letter to Ethics Department

<<File: Commercebank Letter 06-18-04.doc>>
Hi Esther! Javier said that you could send this to the appropriate person in the Ethics Department. Thank you very
much! You could give them my name & number so that I can make any corrections that the letter might need, or if
they should have any other questions. Thanks again!

Mavis
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June18, 2004

Guillermo Villar
President& CEO
Commercebank
220 AlhambraCircle
12th Floor
Coral Gables,Florida33134

DearMr. Villar:

Octoberis getting nearand it brings theHispanicHeritagecelebrations.I havepartnered
with theMiami-Dade County HispanicAffairs Advisory Board HAAB to bring the 5th

Annual Hispanic Art Expressions2004. This event, which I will be hosting, will
showcaseour rich culture with 40 works of art from 13 countriesthrough art and
sculpture. Proceedsfrom the saleof theart are donatedto the STARS/HOPEscholarship
fund whichprovidesscholarshipopportunitiesto Hispanic,at-risk students.

The HispanicArt Expressionsexhibit will be at severalsites. Therefore,I invite you to
supportour eventby becominga partnerin exhibiting the artwork at the banklobby and
by sponsoringtheopeningreceptionon Friday, October15, 2004. Theopeningreception
will be a private by invitation only receptionand Commercebankwill be givendue credit
on all printedmaterials,pressreleaseandcommunicationsto themedia.

I amtruly honoredto be involved in this wonderful event,andlook forwardto becoming
yourpartneraswe celebrateHispanicculture. Thankyou in advancefor your attention.
If you haveanyquestions,pleasedo not hesitateto contactmy office at 305 552-1155.

Sincerely,

JoeA. Martinez
Commissioner
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